OUR ANNUAL CHAPTER JUDGING SEMINAR AT JOHN KUHN’S GARAGE IN LATROBE ON SUNDAY MARCH 10, 2019 
Write up and photos by: Jimmy Patitucci
This is our first Chapter event for 2019. Like past events this first one was very well attended by our PTSC members as well as our Hubbard Ohio neighbors.  Event coordinators were Bill Bryan and John Kuhns. Our hats go off to them for providing us with a full agenda of very interesting topics relating to Corvettes. Our Chairman, Dave Kitch welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. He introduced our judging chairman, Bill Bryan who went over the day’s agenda.
John and Bill started the seminar off by doing a presentation on Dealer Auctions, Selling Your Corvette at Auction, and the Do’s and Don’ts of doing this if you decide to either buy your Corvette from a dealer auction or sell it. The most important suggestion to remember from all this: ”If you want to buy a high quality, big dollar car, pay a knowledgeable expert to go with you to inspect the car in advance if possible. It will be well worth it.”
Next up on the agenda were chapter members Brooke and Mark Madeira. They provided us with an excellent power point presentation on The C4 Generation Corvettes. Topics discussed were production numbers, similarities and differences, model year recognition, collectability, and market values. Mark presented while Brooke videotaped the event.
To finish up the morning session member Ken Peindl discussed the quality differences of inexpensive weather stripping as compared to the more expensive CRC brand.  He passed around examples of each for everyone to examine up close. Bottom line: “You get what you pay for!” He also passed around a C3 clock assembly and cautioned everyone on how fragile they are to work on/restore.
Keeping up with our tradition “as the chapter that always has the best food at their events”, John Kuhns had a fantastic lunch catered in for the event.  It was the chapter’s favorite! “Meatloaf, mashed potatoes, green beans, tossed salad roll & butter and cookies for dessert. He also provided refreshments. There was plenty of food, so no one should have left hungry.
Following lunch I shared my experiences of being an active member of the NCRS 73-74 Technical Information Manual and Judging Guide Revision Team.  I just briefly explained all the work that goes into a manual revision as well as the process involved from starting the project to final print. It was an immense amount of work and research over an 18 month period, but well worth it in the end. The 3rd edition manual turned out great!  What a great learning experience! 
Our Judging Chairman, Bill Bryan culminated the seminar with a one hour judging school that dealt with using CDCIF to judge C2 wiper arms and blades. Bill passed around examples of original and service replacement parts for the members to judge. He explained what to look for and how to score each in the process.  Each member earned one judging point for attending the entire day’s event.
A great day was had by all in attendance. Our PTSC would like to thank all those who presented and especially member John Kuhns for his gracious hospitality and for making sure everything ran smooth as he always does. John opens his garage up to us every Spring for this event. We really appreciate it….Hope to see you all again at one of our future events

